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Ford to Highlight His Council on Responsible Fatherhood Act of 2008 at Upcoming Conference
CHICAGO – Joining advocates for responsible fatherhood and other local elected officials at a press conference Thursday, state Rep. La Shawn K. Ford (D-Chicago) highlighted his upcoming participation in the Expo for Today’s Man, focusing his remarks on the recent passage of his measure to re-establish the Council on Responsible Fatherhood.
Ford’s legislation, Senate Bill 1864, recreates the 21-member Council on Responsible Fatherhood that was allowed to expire in 2006.  The Council must work with the Illinois Department of Human Services to implement a fatherhood initiative that promotes and recognizes the importance of the participation of both parents in the lives of their children.  Further, the Council must work with at-risk populations to identify obstacles to responsible fatherhood and make recommendations to the governor and General Assembly as to how to overcome them.
“As a father of a young child myself, I make sure that I’m involved in my daughter’s life and that she has a responsible role model to look up to,” Ford said.  “I think it is important that we continue to stress the problems that come about when fathers aren’t around, and this Council will be led by people who are as passionate about this issue as I am.  I urge the governor to sign this bill as soon as possible so the Council can get to work.”
Senate Bill 1864 passed the General Assembly in late May and awaits action by the governor.  For more information, please contact Rep. Ford’s constituent service office at (773) 378-5902.
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